TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY
PUBLIC HEARING

SEPTEMBER 1, 2015

APPROVED MINUTES

The Public Hearing of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Plant Meeting Room on Tuesday, September 1, 2015 at 7:00 P.M. 

Present: Daniel Valentine, John Suprono, Kerry Comisky, Jason Wright and Ralph Nesci 
Not Present: Mark Barmasse and David Hitchcock
Other Attendee(s) Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator 
1. Call to Order

Vice Chairman Valentine called the hearing to order at 7:03 p.m.
Public Comment Re: 2015/2016 Sewer Use Rates
Vice Chairman Valentine opened the Public Comment portion of the meeting by reading the Notice of Public Hearing aloud (copy made part of these minutes):

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Water Pollution Control Authority
Town of East Hampton

September 1. 2015

The Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority does hereby establish a Public Hearing in accordance with Chapter 103, Section 7-255 of the Connecticut General Statutes at 7:00 P.M. on September 1, 2015 at the Town of Colchester – Town of East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Plant, 20 Gildersleeve Drive, East Hampton Connecticut. The purpose of the hearing is to allow property owners to which charges will be levied for use of the sewer system to be heard regarding the proposed annual sewer use rates effective on October 1, 2015. A copy of the charges is on file in the Town Clerk’s office and is available for inspection by the public. 
Affected property owners, electors and citizens qualified to vote in town meetings of the Town of East Hampton, Connecticut, are invited to attend and participate in such public hearing. 

Dated at East Hampton, Connecticut, this 18th day of August 2015.





East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority







By: Tim Smith





Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator  

He then opened the Hearing for Public Comment.

Kyle Dostaler, 56 Williams Rd: Mr. Dostaler stated that in all the years (except one) that he has lived in East Hampton (since 1998), sewer charges have gone up. He then asked the members to address the following questions:

1.) Why is this trend continuing year after year when Marlborough was brought on and the number of users has increased over the years?

2.) Is this increase across the board (Colchester and Marlborough) or is it just East Hampton? 

3.) Is it anticipated to level off in the foreseeable future?

Vice Chairman Valentine addressed Mr. Dostaler’s questions by explaining the Marlborough commodity fee credit and the expectation that the credit will end in Q4 of this year and that revenue will begin coming in (~$13, 500/qtr.). He also informed Mr. Dostaler of the approximate 60/40 split of the percentage of flow due, in part, to inflow and infiltration (I&I) inefficiencies on East Hampton’s end. The expectation is that once some improvements are made (in process), rates may begin to level off. Finally, after discussion around pricing being the same for single family dwellings whether they are a family of 2 or a family of 4 or a family of 6, etc., Vice Chairman Valentine did agree that it might make sense to re-evaluate the EDU structure in the future. 
Mary Ann Dostaler, 56 Williams Rd: Ms. Dostaler, speaking as a resident and as a member of the Board of Finance, questioned the policy and use of the Fund Balance since no formal policy exists and, with revenue projections increasing, how can residents be sure they are not being over charged in order for the WPCA to continue to grow the fund balance. Vice Chairman Valentine informed Ms. Dostaler that the goal has been to maintain a fund balance in the 20-25% of total budget range and explained that while some of that balance has been used to subsidize user rates, it has also been needed to address any catastrophic failures or major equipment repairs / replacement. 
The Public Comment portion of the Hearing closed with an expression of interest by the Dostalers to provide residents with information related to metering those properties that have wells (and associated costs) in order to better estimate the sewer usage.
Vice Chairman Valentine sought a motion to adjourn. 
2.  Adjournment:

Ms. Comisky made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Mr. Suprono and unanimously carried; the Public Hearing was adjourned at 7:17 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Renee Bafumi
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a unanimous vote of the East Hampton Water Pollution Control   Authority on October 6, 2015.
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